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Dear Parents/Carers, 

This week has been a whirlwind of learning and also of com-
peting.  Earlier in the week Kai Parkinson, our sports coach, 
took a group of younger children to Langdon Academy for an 
athletics competition.  He came back raving about how com-
petitive our children were and how hard they tried.  Then he 
showed me some of the videos taken at the competition and I 
have to say the children representing Brampton were amaz-
ing.  They were fast and very much working as a team; passing 

the baton and cheering each other on.  It was really great to see our younger chil-
dren doing their absolute best and doing whatever it takes (within the rules of the 
game) to win.  Perhaps we have the sports stars of the future in our school right 
now. 

The Readathon is progressing well and all of the children I speak to are keen as mus-
tard to get as many minutes reading in each week as they possibly can.  Keep sup-
porting your child, and the school, by encouraging them to read and enjoy what 
books have to offer. 

The weekly ‘Happy Hour’ is my favourite part of the week.  Today I got to see a range 
of wonderful work and some beautifully polite children who want to tell me about 
their learning and progress and explain why they have been sent to me.  They are all 
stars but I want to single out one young man in Hungary class who epitomises what 
so many children at Brampton represent.  He used good old-fashioned manners, re-
spect and politeness when responding to my questions and as Headteacher, it made 
me feel so proud that he was a pupil in my school.  I want to say a big public “Thank 
you!” to all the children, but especially Malachi Nelson, for making my morning to-
day. 

Have a lovely weekend 

Mr Reid 

Dates for your diary 

Tuesday 1st December 

 Christmas Choir com-
petition at Westfield 

 Kosovo & Malta trip - 
Thames Clipper & 
Emirates Air Line 

 Chad class parents 
evening 

Wednesday 2nd December 

 Lithuania & Norway 
trip - Thames Clipper & 
Emirates Air Line 

 Chad class parents 
evening 

Wednesday 9th December 

 Year 5 and Year 6 
ECAM concert 

Thursday 10th December 

 Yr1 - RE Church visit 

Friday 11th November 

 Flu Immunisation - 
Year 1 & 2 

Big Talk Home Learning 

If children can't say it then children can't write it. 

Dear All, 

This weekend’s BTHL 27th / 28th / 29th November 

This week was Road Safety week and so we talked about how to stay 
safe and how to cross roads safely.  It is important to think about how 
we can keep ourselves safe (physically and emotionally) in lots of sit-

uations. 

How many ways can you think of to stay safe? 



It has been a fantastic half-term so far in Year 3. We kicked off the half-term with our Inspiration Day and a car-
ousel of activities that the children enjoyed. These activities included making Stone Age bread. The children 
thoroughly enjoyed the messy mixing of the ingredients and creating fact files on Stone Age topics such as 
tools, food, and housing. The designing of Stone Age clothing for a cave man to wear and drawing cave paint-
ings depicting a Stone Age scene were particularly popular and allowed children to show off their artistic flair. 

 

In English, the children have been learning about formal and informal letters and the difference between the 
two of them, such as the language that is used and how to properly structure a letter. This all culminated in the 
children writing a letter explaining what their dream job would be. These letters have been submitted for a Roy-
al Mail writing competition. The results will be shared with all parents and children in due course.  We were par-
ticularly impressed with the children who wanted to become farmers so they could feed the hungry astronauts 
that could then explore the Solar System. Some children also wanted to become chefs so they could share their 

healthy cooking. 

Since then, we have moved onto reading the class tale of Alice in Wonderland. The children have been looking 
at how Lewis Carrol created the settings for Wonderland, describing the characteristics of Alice and the rest of 
her iconic friends she meets along the way.  This has been used to influence the children’s own creative writ-

ing. 

During maths this term the children have been securing their understanding of subtraction.  We have spent a 
lot of time looking at different methods on how to solve subtraction questions. The children have been using 
Base-10 equipment to help solve problems in a tangible fashion. They have been challenged when solving the 
question and when explaining their understanding to their peers. The children have also been learning how to 

use the bar model to help solve word problems. 

      

Our science topic this term is Forces and we have been learning through practical lessons looking at how forc-
es move objects as well as which forces we use in everyday life. The children experimented with push and pull 
forces by making windmills. This gave the children a chance to see forces in action and understand how the 

different forces work in unison. 

It has been a wonderful start to the half-term and the remaining part of it should be just as awe inspiring.  

Year 3 Birthdays 

This week we celebratedé  

Gabriel Art & Mohammad -Rehman 

 

 News from the Upper Phase 
 Year 3 



Attendance 

Congratulations to Kenya class for achieving an amazing attendance of 100% for Monday 16th Novem-

ber 2015 to Friday 20th November 2015. Well done!      

 Ms Pillai ï Education Welfare Officer 

 

 

 Attendance 
 16/11/2015 - 20/11/2015 

Group  Presents  AEA  Authorised Absences  Unauthorised Absences  Possible  % Attend  

Albania Nursery AM 87.8 0 11.3 0.9 100 87.8 

Cyprus Nursery AM 94.5 0 2.7 2.7 100 94.5 

Bulgaria Nursery PM 96.2 0 1 2.9 100 96.2 

Denmark Nursery PM 99.1 0 0 0.9 100 99.1 

Estonia 93.3 0 6 0.7 100 93.3 

France 95.7 0 3.7 0.7 100 95.7 

Germany 96.7 0 3.3 0 100 96.7 

Hungary 92.7 0 5.2 2.1 100 92.7 

Kosovo 96.7 0 3.3 0 100 96.7 

Lithuania 99 0 0 1 100 99 

Malta 95.3 0 4 0.7 100 95.3 

Norway 95.7 0.7 3.2 0.4 100 96.5 

Angola 98 0 2 0 100 98 

Botswana 99.7 0 0.3 0 100 99.7 

Chad 94.1 0 5.6 0.4 100 94.1 

Djibouti 95.3 0 0.7 4 100 95.3 

Kenya 99.7 0.3 0 0 100 100 

Liberia 99.3 0 0.7 0 100 99.3 

Mali 92 0.7 4 3.3 100 92.7 

Nigeria 87.9 10.7 0.7 0.7 100 98.6 

Rwanda 97.4 0.4 2.2 0 100 97.8 

Somalia 98.3 0 1 0.7 100 98.3 

Togo 97 0 2.3 0.7 100 97 

Uganda 91 1.4 2.8 4.8 100 92.4 

Nepal 94.7 4.7 0.7 0 100 99.3 

Oman 98.1 1.1 0 0.7 100 99.3 

Pakistan 79 20 0 1 100 99 

Qatar 73.6 19.3 4.3 2.9 100 92.9 

Russia 79.7 18.7 1.7 0 100 98.3 

Sri Lanka 60 38 2 0 100 98 

Turkey 90.3 9 0.3 0.3 100 99.3 

Uzbekistan 79.3 19.7 0 1 100 99 

Totals 91.9 4.9 2.2 1 100 96.8 



Just Homes Thanks You 

Just Homes would like to thank the parents, carers and staff of 
Brampton Primary School for your ongoing support. We were 
amazed at the amount of food we received from your Harvest 
Festival. We are extremely grateful for this food. This food was 
shared amongst our hostels. We have three hostels for women 
with children who have no recourse to public funds. They are 
supported to gain their status and develop employment skills. 
Our other three hostels support men who have been homeless 
and are seeking to get back into work, we do not charge them for food so they can use 

their benefit to look for work. 

We would also like to thank you the clothes that are put in our Aspire clothing bank. The 
bank at your school is one of our most productive banks. The funds raised by our cloth-
ing banks are used solely for our work with mothers and children without recourse to 

public funds. 

For more information please visit our website www.justhomes.org.uk. 
 

 
 
 
 

School Menu - Week 1 

 

 Other Information 

http://www.justhomes.org.uk

